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        MPUMALANGA GOLF UNION


MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE MEETING HELD AT CAROLINA
GOLF CLUB ON SATURDAY 27th JANUARY 2024 AT 08h00
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APOLOGIES 
Petro Swart, Gary Daniel, Coenie du Preez, JC van den Heever, Francis Themane, Rikus Nel


The President welcomed all to this first meeting of 2024 with the hope it would be a good year for the Union, its players and the Executive Committee. A warm welcome was extended to both Ian Geringer and Pieter Burger.
1. 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES  
1.1 The minutes of the Executive meeting held on 2nd December 2023 which has been circulated to all concerned, was confirmed by the Executive and signed by the Chairman as a true record. Proposed by Eddie Daniel and seconded by Alida Schoeman
2.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE PREVIOUS MINUTES
The matter of consuming alcohol on the golf course during the playing of any MGU Tournament was discussed and approved that no golfer may take any alcoholic beverage on to the course and no golfer may consume any alcoholic beverage on the golf course.

Any golfer found guilty of this offence will be removed from the golf course. 
3.
TOURNAMENTS AND MATCHES CONCLUDED 
3.1
The South African 2023 U19 IPT B Section was hosted at Centurion Country Club from 18 to 22 December – the Mpumalanga team was Henco Coetzee, Schalk Grobbelaar, Antonie Theron, Jon Grobler, Carl Myburgh, Brendan vd Heever, 
Thabo Dube, Dino Thobela – team manager was Jaun van Greunen. On day 1 they narrowly lost 6½ - 5½ to both Ekurhuleni and Northern Cape and had a bye on day 2. Day 3 they lost 9 – 3 to Boland after losing 3 – 1 in the foursomes -  on     day 4 they lost 7½ - 4½ Free State but managed a 8 – 4 win over Limpopo. On the final day they lost 7½ - 4½ to Border to end a poor week, second to last on the log. Best player in the team was Brendan vd Heever who ended No 15 on the MVP List wining 4½ of his 6 singles matches. Thabo Dube was disappointing in only winning one of his six singles matches.     

3.2
 Jarryd Elliott of Witbank Golf Club has played most of the provincial tournaments on the GolfRSA Fixture List with the result that he is now ranked No 58 in the country. 
4.
FORTHCOMING  FIXTURES

4.1
The 2024 Fixture List which was approved by the Executive in November 2023 was circulated at the December meeting.  Clubs should post the Fixtures on their Notice Boards and also stick to the approved fixtures. 
4.2 
The GolfRSA IPT which is normally played in September will be moved to April in 2025 by GolfRSA thus swopping with the Seniors – this will be confirmed at the April meeting of GolfRSA.  
4.3
Club Champs should be played on the weekend of 16/17 March so that all MGU clubs will have their division champions available for the Champ of Champs at the end of April 2024.
4.4
The 2024 MGU Closed is scheduled for Highland Gate on 17th February, arrangements are all in place and a sponsor from Lydenburg – DN Makelaars  have come forward in conjunction with Highland Gate itself. Lowveld Golf will take charge of this event as far as local Rules, pin placements, collection of the entry fees, a light lunch and the starters are concerned. Coenie du Preez will be  taking the entries, will also do the draw and the scoring. It is now compulsory to use the Albatros system for scoring in any ranked tournament. The President will allocate course duties to members of the Executive who are available. Stephan Potgieter will do the pin positions on the Friday and carry out a course inspection. Starters and a referee will be appointed by the Lowveld President.  
5.
SAGA and GolfRSA MATTERS

Coenie du Preez
5.1
Correspondence from the CEO of GolfRSA was received in terms of Antidoping Rules and Education which has been circulated to all MGU Golf Clubs advising them to read through the documents and pass on the contents to the club members. The letters should also be posted on the Club’s Notice Board. Unions  can request assistance from SAIDS.   
5.2
Funding will also be received from GolfRSA from the Professional Assistance Coaching grants that have made to all provinces. The MGU have decided to assist 5 young golfers  with extra coaching sessions to improve their games.
6.
CORRESPONDENCE 
6.1
None 
7.
SPONSORSHIP 
7.1
Highland Gate and DN Makelaars
for the Closed Championship.
8. 
FINANCE


The income received totals R303,716 and expenditure is R1,132,039 thus reflecting a loss at this stage of R828,322. Affiliation Fees are the main source of income and are 
only due in by 20th April 2024. The other source of income is the MGU Open of which final income is R95,160 and final expenditure  is R99,251 – the auditors have at this
 time cost R25,294, repairs to the Office are R29,303, uniforms have thus far cost R204,847 but there are still 2 IPT’s to go. 
Compensation to the clubs for loss of revenue in greenfees is R65,000 – costs of the IPT was R113,248 and the Mid Am Interprovincial costs were R88,504. Junior/Disabled costs are R109920. Affiliation fee invoices will be sent out shortly for the male and female club golfers of 2024 which been approved at 7%. MGU fees have increased to R280 while Highveld and Lowveld have both increased their fees to R80. Members of the Executive must take note of clause 13.3 of the SAGA Constitution which clearly spells out that after the payment of affiliation fees by the clubs in April that the income from all those new or defaulting members joining/rejoining  a club as from 1 June to the end of September must be paid over to the Union by 20 October.  
A grant of R150,000 has been received from GolfRSA aimed specifically at development – this grant has been put into the Development Account.  
9.
REPORTS :


9.1
WOMENS GOLF :
Alida Schoeman
The Highveld Junior Open took place at MCC on the 21st January, and the ladies division was won by Bea Breedt with scores of 74 and 78.  Deane Jansen and Lucia Mhlabane shared the 2nd place with scores of 159 over 36 holes.  Alieke van Zyl, Morgan vd Westhuizen, Pauline Sibiya, Chantey-Lee Vissser and Mine Watermeyer also competed in the Championship and Silver Divisions. 
Three of our Junior Girls were again invited to a Qualisa Squad Camp that will take place on 27th to 28th January.  This is an initiative from GolfRSA to identify new and young talent. 

The SA Stroke and Match Play will take place from the 4th to the 9th February at Modderfontein.  Three ladies entered, Nicola Schoeman, Bea Breedt and Hanne Rademeyer and we would like to wish them all the best for this tournament. 

The GolfRSA International Amateur Championship will take place from the 13th to 16th February at Houghton.  We are delighted that two of our players Nicola Schoeman and Bea Breedt were entered into this new tournament.  This is an International tournament and will have GolfRSA as well as World ranking Points.

GolfRSA also extended an invitation to Nicola Schoeman during the week of 21st to the 23rd of February to represent GolfRSA at the Sunshine Ladies Tour SuperSport Challenge taking place at Sun City.  

A decision was taken by Colin and Petricia that the invoicing for the affiliation fees to the clubs, will be done by MGU and monies will be paid over to MGU by the clubs.  The women’s final financial statements will be ended off on 31 May 2024, whereafter any surplus funds in their account will be paid over to MGU.  This will then bring an end to the finances being separated after the amalgamation.  For record and spending purposes a separate accounting ledger will be kept wherein the women can manage their income and expenses.  All donations obtained by the women will also be located 
to this ledger.  There is still plus minus R22 000 in the FNB Account of the women of which R10 000 will be paid over to the Senior Ladies to assist with their finances for the Nationals.  We are currently in the process of drawing up the budgets for the tournaments for the year and will be sent to Colin within the next month. 

The selection criteria for the GolfRSA Tournaments have been drawn up and will be placed on the website.  Keith will open tournaments on the Albatross system to enable us to draw up a stroke average for all the different divisions. 
9.2
HIGHVELD GOLF
Ian Strydom
On behalf of Highveld Golf a happy and prosperous 2024 is extended to all the MGU golfers not forgetting the hard working people who serve on the committees at our golf clubs and on the Union’s executive. 

The final of the 2024 Northern Province’s Scratch League will be hosted in the Highveld as it is our turn. The venue is still to be decided on. With all the rain we have had recently the courses will all be in an excellent condition. The Carolina Open played on 20 January attracted 30 players and was won by Eric Sithole of Barberton on a score of 139 from James Nelson of Centurion on 149 . The Kriel Open is scheduled for this 
coming Sunday and has already attracted 58 players in a field of the best golfers in the Highveld. Jarryd Elliott has been entered in the forthcoming S.A. Amateur to be played at Mt. Edgecombe in mid February. Highveld golfers are eagerly awaiting the MGU Closed Champs at pristine Highland Gate. Players are reminded of the Middelburg Open scheduled for 11 February where are strong field is expected. The 2024 Handicap League has attracted 28 teams in the Nett League and 20 in the Ou Toppies League – all info has gone out to the clubs and the 1st round has been played with no hitches experienced. Highveld Golf have recouped R64960.00 from a number of its clubs who signed on new members after the end of May this year and had failed to report the matter to Highveld Golf.  Congrats to those 7 Lowveld and Highveld clubs who made the top 25 in “South Africa’s best 9 hole courses in the country.  
  
9.3
LOWVELD  GOLF    
Johann Bezuidenhout

Lowveld would like to start off 2024 by wishing all our clubs, players and administrators in Mpumalanga a blessed and prosperous 2024. May the year be full of highlights and special achievements.
Golf in the Lowveld was well supported during the recent festive season. As previously mentioned tourism picks up during this period, and golfers from all corners of the country, as well as some parts of the world, truly enjoyed the festive fun to be had on our courses in this period. We are proud of the fact that as many as 5 of our courses have been rated amongst the top 25 9-hole courses in the country, with Kambaku, Kruger Park Lodge and Malelane cracking the top 10, whilst Skukuza and Pilgrim’s Rest also feature prominently. Together with Leopard Creek, Highland Gate and Mbombela ranked in the top 100 18-hole courses, this means that more than half of our courses are considered excellent playing options. Credit to all our clubs in the Lowveld who 
work very hard on their courses, maintaining their facilities and treating players from all backgrounds with equal dignity and respect. 

Rain has been falling in abundance in low-lying areas – some weeks recorded rainfall in excess of 100mm on a weekly basis between the 16th of December and New Year – but all the courses are up and running. The men’s Pro Shop Nett League season has entered the second half of round-robin matches, and teams are enjoying the camaraderie among each other. Our first Open is still a while away, with Lydenburg hard at work and set to deliver a great course for the 2nd of March. Our attention is firmly set on the MGU Closed at Highland Gate on the 17th of February, and we know players will have a memorable experience. Lowveld’s first meeting of the year will take place on the 30th of January. There will be some changes to the LGA Executive following the departure of Mr Graeme Viljoen, which will be announced at the meeting.
9.4
DEVELOPMENT

Edwin Compton
Development Report - Jan 2024 Results : The Mpumalanga Team struggled in the Nomads Motus SAGDB Challenge held at Benoni CC from 10 - 12 December 2023. Our 
players struggled on the 1st day and fell too far behind to make any sort of comeback on day 2, even though they played much better. We managed to avoid relegation to the 
B Section, but our players didn’t perform to their potential. Dino Thobela managed a 73 on day two and Thabo Dube finished with a 77 after being level par with 4 holes to go. Dino Thobela came T3rd in the Highveld Junior Championships on Sunday with scores of 74, 74. Lucia Mhlabane battled with scores of 79 and 80. Thami Ngobeni, Dino Thobela and Lucia Mhlabane will no longer play junior tournaments and will set their sights on open and GolfRSA tournaments. All three of them are done with school and have been working hard already. Operations : There is a steady growth of young players in all our programmes with age groups “stacked” nicely for the future. We look forward to helping these players get to a competitive level. The Witbank, Secunda and Malelane programmes will play internal weekly competitions to determine the players that qualify for tournaments. Our pool of tournament-ready players has grown too big to give everyone a chance at every tournament. This will reduce our tournament expenses going forward. 
9.5 
MPUMALANGA JUNIOR and SCHOOLS GOLF:   JC van den Heever
We started the year with a bang with our Highveld Junior Championship on Sunday 21 January 2024 with 94 junior players participating. There were 54 players playing 36 holes, 26 players played 18 holes and 14 players playing in our new initiative: Target36!

We are excited about the new year, and a lot of new talent is coming through the structure of Mpumalanga Junior Golf. Our next Highveld Tournament is the Witbank Junior Open on Sunday 10 March 2024.

We also plan our Highveld Junior Classic weekend on 13-14 April 2024 playing Volksrust the Saturday and Ermelo the Sunday. This will be a great weekend of golf focussing on the Southern part of the Province to give exposure to new players from the area.

We are also working hard alongside the schools in the Highveld region to develop new talent for the years to come with the Target 36 initiative. A few primary schools have already indicated that they want to host a few tournaments in the build-up to their schools' league at the end of the year. Focus areas: To strengthen the Highveld Committee ensuring professional tournaments. Developing young talent.
9.6 
SENIOR AMATEUR GOLF :  
FrancisThemane

All is well from the seniors side . There has been a number of players who have indicated interest in playing for the seniors including 2 from outside provinces who have now joined Mpumalanga clubs. Their scores from their previous tournaments have been imported and included in the seniors stroke averages (whether they should be 
considered for this year’s IPT teams selections is subject to approval from the executive, as it might be unfair to the locals that have supported the Mpumalanga tournaments)
The seniors also requesting that as previously agreed, please let the clubs hosting Open tournaments  to please reserve 2x fourball spots for the seniors . The Kriel Open had a cut-off of 5.6 handicap index which resulted in some of the seniors missing the cut.

The seniors request confirmation from the executive committee whether MGU will be entering a super seniors side in this year’s IPT. The seniors are prepared to raise some funds to augment in financial expenses (unfortunately the set date for fund raising was set for 13January 2024 , but had to cancelled because of the nett league games in the Highveld Association)

Lastly , the seniors bank balance is standing at R30k since this account is only accessed at the IPT tournaments.

10
DISCIPLINARY
10.1
Nothing to report
11.
GENERAL :  

11.1
The registration of the MGU as an NPO organization is making progress, the initial documents were sent on to the Director Non Profit Organisations who have sent them back as an incomplete submission – it does not make provision for continued existence - does not make provision for the Office Bearers who have no rights in the property or other assets of the organization – Rules for conducting meetings and the keeping of minutes. 

They have added how a new clause should be introduced into the MGU Constitution to conform.
The Secretary will add these to the constitution, with permission of the members of the executive. The current constitution allows the President certain latitude for 

matters of a serious nature and this to be passed at the next AGM.  

11.2
A Players Representative must be proposed and elected by the players at the forthcoming Closed Championship at Highland Gate. The elected person will at a suitable time and place, set up a meeting with the players to discuss pressing matters. The interests of the players must be submitted in writing to the President of MGU who will then discuss the players concerns with the Office Bearers and the Secretary asap. Following this discussion a decision will be arrived at and conveyed back to the players at the earliest convenience. The annual Closed Champs can be an ideal time and place. 
11.3
Gary Daniel is currently busy developing a ranking system which will be circulated to members of the Executive. The Secretary also picked up a simple way to control the selection of teams which will eliminate any involved calculations – this was in a golf magazine.
11.4
The Secretary had a discussion with Petricia Buurman – Womens President was away on holiday – on when the Ladies were to close their bank account and transfer the funds to the MGU Absa account, agreement was reached in that this could take place directly after the conclusion of the MGU Financial Year End in May of this year. The Ladies would take full participation in the MGU meetings as
 from July 2024 in terms of their minutes which would include their finances, tournament results and future fixtures, also items of a general nature. They can compile their minutes and submit them to the MGU Secretary a week before any MGU meeting to be incorporated into the minutes of the MGU meeting.
11.5
The SAGA AGM will be held on 11 April this year at Randpark where a new second Vice President will be elected. MGU President Rob Pryde has suggested that the Union nominate Coenie du Preez to stand. Should he be successful the Executive should then nominate Rob Pryde to take on the portfolio of delegate to SAGA. 
11.6
The code of conduct and selection criteria need to be debated at length so finality can be reached. Players moving from one club within Mpumalanga to another must have a letter of clearance to be handed in to the new club. Members of the Executive were requested to at their leisure peruse the documents carefully and submit improvements or changes at the next meeting.
11.7
In a general discussion raised by one of the Executive Members that there were some issues in Junior Golf that have come to light in Junior Golf that are not quite appropriate. As the matter could not be resolved in the time available it was agreed that the President draft a mail to the Junior Golf President requesting him to respond to the allegations .   
11.8
A long and unresolved discussion on the MGU Selection Criteria, the merit of sending an IPT team annually took place. Costs were a factor as well as the availability of the players. It was decided in the end that all should give thought to the matter and then voice your opinion at the next meeting.   

NEXT MGU MEETING  -  SATURDAY  23  MARCH  2024  AT 08h00 AT CAROLINA GOLF CLUB.
--------------------
        Rob Pryde 

              MGU President
